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MacNeil, Jami

From: Bertocci, Cynthia S
Sent: Sunday, October 04, 2020 7:19 PM
To: Kristin Collins (kcollins@preti.com); Jeffry Spinney
Cc: A. McKinne Stires; Allen J. Philbrick; Bailey Bolen; Bensinger, Peggy; Bertocci, Cynthia S; 

Burke, Ruth A; Carol Ervin; Cathy Johnson (cjohnson@tidewater.net); Doreen Conboy; 
Hallowell, Dawn; Jon Luoma; MacNeil, Jami; Mark P. Desmeules; Nicholas Barth; William 
A. Weary; Hinkel, Bill

Subject: Spinney - Appeal of NRPA permit for boat ramp and pier system 

Ms. Collins and Mr. Spinney: 
 
This email pertains to the status of the pending appeals of Mr. Spinney’s permit for a boat ramp and pier system on the 
Sheepscot River. 
 
The Board was scheduled to consider this appeal at its meeting on August 20, 2020.  Prior to that meeting, Mr. Spinney 
requested a 60 day continuance.  Following consultation with Board counsel and Department staff and given no 
objection from the appellants, the Board Chair granted the continuance for up to 60 days, until Monday, October 12, 
2020.  I note that October 12 is a holiday and State office will be closed, therefore, the deadline for a response is 
Tuesday, October 13, 2020 at 5:00 p.m. 
 
As stated in Chair Draper’s August 13, 2020 letter, unless the Department receives a request to revise the response to 
the appeal with an alternative proposal for the project by that date, the Board will resume processing of the appeals of 
the existing permit.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
 
Cynthia S. Bertocci 
Board of Environmental Protection 
17 State House Station, Augusta, Maine  04333-0017 
Phone:  (207) 287-2452 
Cynthia.s.bertocci@maine.gov 
 


